Minutes of Regular Meeting

School Safety and Security Committee
Bastrop Independent School District

A Regular Meeting of the School Safety and Security Committee of Bastrop Independent
School District was held Tuesday, February 21, 2023, beginning at 4:30 p.m. at the Bastrop
ISD Service Center, 906 Farm Street, Bastrop, Texas 78602, Training Room 1.

MEMBERS PRESENT:

Scot Bunch, Chief of Police, Bastrop ISD PD
Barry Edwards, Superintendent

Billy Moore, School Board President

Ashley Mutschink, School Board Member
James Altgelt, BCOEM

Chad Goertz, teacher, Bastrop ISD

OTHERS PRESENT:
Monica Langle, Adm. Asst. to Bastrop ISD PD

1. Opening
A. Meeting Called to Order
Chief Scot Bunch called the meeting to order at 4:31 p.m. A quorum of
committee members was present.
B. Approval of Minutes from Last Meeting
Motion: To approve the minutes from the School Safety and Security
Committee meeting on November 15, 2022. The motion was seconded and
the minutes were approved.
2. Updates and Progress

A. Safety and Security Updates

e Chief Bunch announced that the EOP has been approved by
the TxSSC.

e Chief Bunch also shared that the NIMS will be adopted by the BISD
School Board during the School Board Meeting on February 21,
2023 and will be adopted annually thereafter.

e Discussion was held regarding the Chapter 61 Mandated
requirements and the grant funding that will help pay for these
school safety requirements.

e The IDA findings for Bastrop High School were discussed and the
faculty and staff will be trained.

B. Training for School Based Law Enforcement (SBLE)

e Chief Bunch shared that the ALERRT AAIR training will be
conducted this summer. This includes integrated training with



police, fire, and emergency services.
C. Progress on District Safety and Security
o Chief Bunch announced that a Safety and Security Coordinator has
been hired.
e Discussion was held regarding the addition of 54 new video cameras
and the campuses that received them.
¢ Chief Bunch shared that the Bastrop ISD Police Department has
been awarded $115,000 and $571,000 in grant funding, with
additional grants applied for.
D. Questions / Feedback
e Discussion was held regarding BCSO’s ability to access the school
district video cameras.
E. School Safety Audit
e The K-12 public school audit cycle was discussed.
3. Adjournment

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:56 p.m.
The next meeting will be on June 20, 2023 at 4:30 p.m.
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